RECORD OF COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES CITY OF ARGO

Date: 04-25-2022 Time: 5:30 PM

Place: Municipal Complex

Regular Meeting

ROLL CALL

Councilperson Dennis Griffin Councilperson Michael Hicks Mayor Pro-Tem Dusty Stinson Councilperson Danny McCarley Councilperson Ann Brown Mayor Betty Bradley

Mayor Bradley called the meeting to order and asked the clerk for a roll call. The clerk called the roll, and the above listed persons were present.

Invocation was given by Mr. Bob Carter, and the pledge of allegiance was recited by those in attendance.

Councilperson McCarley motioned to approve the work session minutes and regular meeting minutes as presented from 04/11/2022. Councilperson Brown seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Hicks-yea, Stinson-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried.

Councilperson Hicks motioned to approve the City of Argo to apply for the Alabama Tourism Grant. Councilperson Griffin seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Hicks-yea, Stinson-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried.

Mr. Paul Jennings asked to speak at tonight's meeting to discuss the possibility of the city placing a splashpad at or around the park for the children to enjoy during the summer months. He made several valid points, but the council did have some concerns such as where to place it, who would man it, and liability concerns. Councilperson Brown did say it is definitely an idea worth looking into.

Mayor Pro-Tem Stinson motion to approve the difference of \$1823.50 for the purchase of the dump trailer from Terry Sligh Automotive with the ARPA funds. Councilperson Griffin seconded the motion. Mayor Bradley called for roll call of votes: Griffin-yea, Hicks-yea, Stinson-yea, McCarley-yea, Brown-yea, and Mayor Bradley-yea. Motion carried.

CITY ATTORNEY – No new business.

MAYOR REPORT – Mayor Bradley remined every one of the mayor's breakfast, Argo will be hosting it in May, it will be Tuesday May 3rd 7:30AM here at City Hall. Trisha Turner with the Eden Career Technical Center will be the speaker. The Mid-year budget review has been moved to Tuesday May 10th at 5PM. City Hall will be closed on Monday May 30th for Memorial Day.

Chief Wells updated everyone on the new PD cruiser, all the equipment has been ordered for it and it should be on the streets in the next couple of weeks.

A motion was made to adjourn. All in favor. Meeting adjourned.

APPROVED:

Betty Bradley, Mayor

ATTEST:

Tiffany Westbrook, City Clerk